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Dear Committee - To Whom It May Concern: 

I strongly object to any Extension of the Emergency Bill. 

There has never been a true public health emergency. 

The ABS data clearly shows that there has never been significant excess mortality 
(until the COVID 'vaccines' were introduced, that is), or that the average age at death 
dropped significantly. 
Further analysis revealed that the death figures attributed to 'COVID19' were massively 
inflated and exaggerated. More than 90% of the people who supposedly died from 
'COVID19' had significant and life-threatening co-morbidities AND had reached or 
surpassed their statistical life-expectancy. 
Aside from that, Influenza-related death numbers in previous years had been 
significantly higher.  

Furthermore, 'case' numbers were and are being massively inflated by mass screening 
the public with imprecise tests that have extremely low positive predictive values when 
used without a proper clinical context. Basic bio-statistical methods can easily prove 
that most of the so called 'cases' obtained with such methods are false positives. The 
PCR method was never intended and is not suitable to be used as a diagnostic tool to 
detect clinically relevant infectious disease and contagiousness, in particular not when 
used with high cycle numbers. 

In addition, asymptomatic spreading has never been conclusively proven to exist or 
play a significant role in the spreading of any infectious disease. 

At no point during this pseudo-pandemic has our hospital system been overwhelmed, 
and where problematic situations arose, they were mostly created by needless, useless 
and inappropriate 'public health directives'. 

None of the endless public health directions issued under the pretence of a 'public 
heath emergency' (lockdowns, social distancing, mandatory masking, madatory 
vaccinations etc) had or have ever been proven to significantly reduce 'case' numbers 
or transmission, and recent analyses published by the Johns Hopkins showed that the 
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effect of those measures was at best 2% reduction - whilst causing almost 
immeasurable economic, social, physiological, emotional, and psychological damage to 
our society and individuals. Furthermore, most of those heath directive were and are 
violations of the Federal Bio Security Act 2015. 
 
In summary: There has never been a true reason for the declaration of a 'public health 
emergency', and the continued extension of such a state, in particular without defining 
any clear exit criteria, can only be seen as an unconstitutional and criminal totalitarian 
attempt to more and more abolish democratic and rule-of-law principles. 
 
"Wenn ihr euch fragt, wie es damals passieren konnte: weil sie damals so waren, wie ihr heute 
seid.“ 
 
If you ask yourselves, how could it happen back then: because back then they were as you are 
today. - Henryk M. Broder, German-Jewish journalist, publicist and author. 
 
Regards, 
Dr Stefan M Ziege 
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